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WLC would like to recognize the middle school for their generous contributions and hard work raising money for 
the 2018 Pennies for Patients Campaign.  The purpose of this three week program is to increase awareness and donate 
money to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  By participating in this program, WLC students are able to help fund 
groundbreaking research to find cures for patients affected by blood cancers.  In addition, the money donated also goes 
towards support services for those who are affected by these deadly diseases. The middle school was able to raise an 
astounding $406 donation for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. Middle School Peer Leaders worked with school 
counselor Ms. O'Donnell to organize and implement this fundraising campaign. 
 
WLC Eighth Graders Brooke Lane and Nathan Lachance were honored at the Nineteenth Annual Middle Level 
Scholar Leader Awards Banquet, held at the Center of New Hampshire (formerly the Radisson Hotel) in Manchester on 
May 17, 2018. The students were presented with an award whose criteria included demonstrating academic initiative and 
scholarship, providing service to classmates and school, exemplifying positive attitudes and demonstrating leadership in 
the classroom and school activities. Over 400 guests, including students, educators, and parents, attended this year’s 
banquet, which celebrated the achievements of middle level students who are representative of the many outstanding 
young adolescents in middle level schools in New Hampshire. 
 
Congratulations Jacob Yurcak. He was one of ten students chosen from over 375 applications for the Fisher Cats 
Foundation Scholar-Athlete Scholarship. The Fisher Cats Foundation is dedicated to bettering the lives of young people 
and is proud to support our youth through these Scholarships. Each year, the foundation awards $30,000 in scholarships to 
ten New Hampshire students and two Massachusetts students.  
 
On Tuesday May 29, 2018 the WLC Music Department, led by Mr. Eric Schneider, put on their annual Spring Concert 
in the cafeteria at WLC.  The performance was a variety of different musical styles and instrumentation as well as a 
combination of different musicians and ensembles.  The middle and high school choruses combined for a number that was 
a greatly successful way to promote cohesiveness in the groups as well as a strong overall department.  Several students 
gave brief lesson descriptions before performances to describe and give examples of the various preparations and lessons 
given during rehearsals in the classroom to try and give the audience an inside look on what goes on every day.  We are 
greatly looking forward to the next class of musicians coming into the school next year from FRES's very first 4th and 5th 
grade instrumental band program led by Mrs. Kristina Aparo.   
 
Along with the great performance for the first time the performance was presented with a more complex recording and 
sound plan.  This new setup was designed, facilitated, and operated by Henry Kandt and several of our middle school 
students.  Henry has been preparing a comprehensive guide for future years that he intends on finishing before 
graduation.  This guide will help the department setup for concerts to have better recordings and a better overall sound 
experience for audience members.  We hope to speak with local companies for potential partnerships with sound 
equipment in the coming years. 
 
The year in music was a great success and we are looking forward to next year's new program ideas! 
 



The NEASC visiting committee spent two days at WLC on May 17th and 18th.  The three person 
visiting team met with teachers, students, parents, and administrators and observed classes and toured the 
building. With the feedback from the visiting team our WLC self-reflection committee, comprised of 
Amy White, Julie Heon, Sue Ballou and Brian Bagley, now turns its attention to creating an improvement 
plan that addresses all the areas of growth identified in the self-reflection.  This improvement plan will 
have short and long term goals with many action items identified.  The improvement plan will be shared 
with the entire WLC community once it is completed. 

Spring Sports Snapshot 
 
Varsity Baseball 
Head Coach: Dave Finch 
Assistant Coach: Tom Brennan 
# of players: 15 
Record: 16-2 
Next Game: 6/6 vs #2 Littleton in the D4 Semi-Finals @ Laconia's Robbie Mills Park at 4pm 
 
Varsity Softball 
Head Coach: Dennis Claire 
Assistant Coaches: Sara Draper and Kelly LoVerme 
# of players:12 
Record: 16-4 
Season Completed: Lost in the D4 Quarterfinals to #5 Colebrook 
 
Varsity Track 
Head Coach: Marc Belanger 
Assistant Coaches: Michelle Boette and Matt Thompson 
# of participants: 18 
Season Completed: Sam Bailey has qualified for New Englands at UNH on June 9th in the shot put and 
discus.  
 
Girls Varsity Tennis 
Head Coach: Betsie Sullivan 
# of players: 6 
Record: 1-13 
Season Completed: Did not qualify for the D-III tournament 
 
Middle School Baseball 
Head Coach: Brice Miller 
Assistant Coach: Norm Hall 
# of players: 14 
Record: 1-9 
Season Completed: Lost to #1 Hopkinton in the Tri-County Quarterfinals 
 
 
Middle School Softball 
Head Coach: BJ Witt 
# of players: 13 
Record: 1-9 
Season Completed: Lost to #1 Chester in the Tri-County Quarterfinals 
 
 



Spring Sport Night will be held Tuesday, June 12th in the WLC gym. The middle school teams will be 
recognized at 5pm, followed by the varsity teams at 6pm. 
 

Senior class pot luck dinner – June 5 

Awards night for Seniors – June 5 

5th grade step up day – June 6 

5th grade step up night – June 6, 5:30, Library 

Top Ten Lunch – June 7 

Graduation – Friday, June 15, 7pm, Gym 

8th Grade promotion ceremony – June 20 

Gym floor refinishing is scheduled to start on June 26th 

Friday, June 1 – Rent-A-Senior Day 

  Class of 2021 hosts a MS Semi-Formal 5:00-7:00, Cafe 

Saturday, June 2 – 

Sunday, June 3 – 

Monday, June 4 – 

Tuesday, June 5 – Pot Luck Dinner for senior class, 5pm-6pm, Café 

   Senior Awards Night, 6:30, Gym 

Wednesday, June 6 – 5th Grade step up day 

   5th Grade step up night, 5:30, Library 

Thursday, June 7 – Top 10 luncheon, Giorgios, Milford 

Friday, June 8 – Grade 8 field trip to Canobie Lake Park 

   High School Awards, in classrooms 

Saturday, June 9 – 

Sunday, June 10 – 

Monday, June 11 – 



Tuesday, June 12 – 

Wednesday, June 13 – 

Thursday, June 14 – 

Friday, June 15 – Graduation, 7pm, Gym 

Saturday, June 16 – 

Sunday, June 17 – 

Monday, June 18 – 

Tuesday, June 19 – 

Wednesday, June 20 – 8th grade Promotion Ceremony 

Thursday, June 21 – Summer School 

Friday, June 22 – Summer School 

Saturday, June 23 –  

Sunday, June 24 –  

Monday, June 25 – Summer School 

Tuesday, June 26 – Summer School 

   Gym floor refinishing 

Wednesday, June 27 – Summer School 

   Gym floor refinishing 

Thursday, June 28 – Summer School 

   Gym floor refinishing 

Friday, June 29 – Summer School 

   Gym floor refinishing 

Saturday, June 30 – 
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